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24th June 2020 – 7pm
[Zoom call was adopted due to Covid 19.]
Present:
Committee, Team Reps & Apologies
Present – Kirsti Leask (Chair), Claire Morris (Vice Chair), Kelsea Blades (Treasurer), Leah Henry (secretary), Kayti Jeromson (Fixtures Secretary), Linda Thomson (Press Secretary), Chloe Howarth (EOSD rep), Charlotte Slater (Website co-ordinator), Beth Mouat (Umpiring Representative), Caroline Walker (Netball Scotland), Sanna Aitken (Junior Netball Chair)
Team Reps Present – Linda Thomson (Unst), Natalie Constable (Whalsay), Claire Morris (Tulloch Tornadoes), Alison Anderson (Dutch Courage), Anne-Marie Robinson (Scallywags), Holly Jamieson (Challengers),  Louise Malcomson (Kinetics), Anna Sutherland (Da McEwans), Leah Henry (Mishaps), Niamh Batty, Charlotte Slater (Delting), Denise MacBeath (Yell), Sanna Aitken (SDS Kiwis, Hotfooters), Maisie Unsworth (Kiwis) Louise Birnie (Loungers) Chloe Howarth (All Sorts), Aimee Budge (Ness) Kayti Jeromson (Filskit) Sarah Sandison (Wastside) 
Apologies –Victoria Duthie (County Rep)

1. Minutes from Mid-season GM
First time we had a mid-season GM and it was successful. Raffle raised £3900 between teams. Movement between teams/teams pulling out between leagues will be addressed. Teams will be asked after the pre Christmas league if they want to continue to the Post Christmas league. 
2. Chairpersons Report
Kirsti introduced Caroline Walker, Regional Manager from Netball Scotland, who sat in on the AGM. Caroline explained she has worked with and supported Shetland Netball for the past few years and praised how well netball is going in the isles. 

League winners, pre Christmas, were Tullochs in the 1st division and Yell 2nd division after a play-off against Scallywags. The committee are saving the players of the season for a hopeful Christmas EOSD. There were 4 cancelled games due to a power cut in Sandwick. Walking netball is expanding. Natalie Constable is organising this in Whalsay and Linda Thomson is also organising this in Unst. A Walking Netball tournament is to be rearranged due to Covid. 
Mixed league was unable to be played this Summer - hopeful it will be back next year. Emma Leask and Claire Morris are the organisers of this. Williamson Cup in Whalsay was a success. Whalsay won the tournament. Kinetics tournament was won by Loungers. The first Fast Fives tournament in Shetland was held by Tullochs in January and was also a success. Kirsti thanked everyone involved with the tournaments highlighting both the netball and social successes. 
Intercounty – “A trophy” won by Shetland due to Orkney forfeit. “B trophy” was forfeited by Orkney before the 12 week window so engraved “No Game”. The Shetland County Squad trip planned for the 9th May to Ireland was obviously was cancelled due to Covid, so will be rescheduled hopefully. The Scottish Cup competition, where Shetland reached the quarter finals, for this year is nul and void now too. 
3. Treasurer’s Report
Affiliation will continue to be the same for next year- £40 and Junior/Student - £26. £25-28 a match. £250 worth of raffles to sell for each team. Kelsea shared the report by email to team reps. 

4. Umpiring Update 
Umpiring this session seems to have been much more manageable with less “pleas” on Facebook on game day for an umpire. Beth commented on the success of the 4 informal sessions held in the year. Beth has been keeping in touch with Netball Scotland over lockdown and taking part in lockdown sessions covering new rules and training. Netball Scotland are providing a session before the season begins highlighting the new rules for each region in Scotland. Beth highlighted the importance of attending this when it becomes available. Beth and Charlotte will be updating the website with the rules. 

5. Fixtures & Reports Update 
The final game of the leagues was on the 11th March, the season was to only be completed on 22nd April. That leaves about 6 weeks left in the league. Kayti has contacted Scalloway, Sandwick and Clickimin and they have confirmed that all venues are available for us playing when they open. 
We are following the guidelines from Netball Scotland for starting again, with health and safety being paramount. There are two options for returning to Netball. One - to complete the remaining 19/20 league, then start a double league after Christmas. Two – to forget the 19/20 league, and start afresh when we can. 
Linda commented on the reports usually being sent in on time. She highlighted that if everyone sent them in on the Sunday night that would be brilliant. She also stated that sometimes reports sent in don’t have the detail required for the Shetland Times. Linda asked to clearly state Final Score, paragraph on each quarter, player of the match. Louise Malcomson (Kinetics) asked if we had to put in a report to the Shetland Times. Linda Thomson highlighted that having the reports in the Shetland Times helped to keep netball in the community and spoken about.

6. Website and Facebook Page Promotion 
Charlotte shared her and Beth’s plan to update the Website with umpiring resources. They are also hoping to put in a registration page where there will be registration forms and consent forms available for download. Team pages are going to be updated with team photos and blurbs. Complaints/worries contact. Hoping to also make the rule book PDF available on the website so that we don’t have to pay for it. League tables and reports also on the website, usually before the Shetland Times is out. Charlotte asked if there was anything else that teams would like to see on the website - team players can contact their team rep with any ideas. Kirsti thanked Charlotte for her ongoing work with the website and Facebook page. 

7. Possible Christmas EOSD Idea [dependant on COVID situation]
Chloe shared that the idea is to have the doo at Christmas time, if possible, at the Shetland Hotel with a meal and a DJ.  The players of the season will be awarded at this EOSD. 

8. New WPO position on Committee – Team Rep instructions
The WPO stands for a Wellbeing and Protection Officer and we must have one on our committee. Currently, Mandy Henderson sits on the Junior Committee as the CP officer and would like to stand down. Sanna was on a webinar with a representative from NS and they advised that we should have a WPO for both committees as we have plenty of juniors playing in our senior league. Shetland is unique as we play as teams not clubs. So, it was also advised that we should also have a Rep in each league team so that players have somebody in particular to talk to. 
Kirsti commented again that we are hoping to work more closely together as a Junior Committee and a Senior Committee. This was encouraged by Netball Scotland. We want to create the opportunity for young junior players to access playing at senior level and we need to create a platform for this. We have 2 dedicated junior teams – Hotfooters (run largely by parents) and AHS (run more by the players themselves, promoting independence). They are Lerwick based. Isles teams, Yell, Whalsay and Unst work more as “clubs” and the girls feed through from Junior into Seniors.  Kirsti stressed that any teams requiring players, should get in touch as there might be Juniors looking for teams. There are also u15s tournaments on regularly, and also regular district training. Kirsti welcomed anybody who was wanting to come along and help out/scout girls playing if they were needing any players. 

Louise Malcomson (Kinetics) proposed that there should be a different way of allocation of junior players – especially those in the Junior Intercounty. She suggested there should be a fairer way that the players are distributed. Maisie (Kiwis) suggested that senior players who are volunteering are getting “paid off” for their volunteering by having greater access to Junior Players. Aimee Budge (Ness) contested this saying that this would be unfair for juniors and they wouldn’t want to be apart of a team where they might not fit in/ feel wanted. One suggestion Ness  would put forward is that juniors have a main team but could be supersubs and play for any team if they were short. Kirsti suggested that Louise, Sanna, Kayti, Aimee and herself should meet together and discuss some ideas. 

9. Courses This Year
Sanna was asked at Easter time by NS which courses we would like to be on offer in Shetland this season. Level 2 Coaching Course will be offered in November/December 2020. B & C umpire courses ran last year and a few of those people are still to be assessed. Whoever becomes the WPO rep will have to carry out a 3 hour training session which can be done locally in Shetland. Any further umpiring training players would like, please contact Beth. 

10. Committee Positions
All committee members were happy to carry on their roles for the 2020/2021 year and were nominated and 2nd nominated by different members in the meeting.

11. Any Other Business 
Caroline Walker asked for any questions. Sanna asked if all WPO team reps would need the training, or just the committee representative. Caroline will check with Netball Scotland and see if this is a requirement. 
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